July 12, 1993 Minutes of the Tassel Top Committee

Present: Janis Cummings, Chairperson, Ernest Allen, Martin Krauter, Robert Metz, Kenneth Plummer, Norman Ridlon and Charles Smith.

The owners of Wind in the Pines attended this meeting to voice their concern over people coming to Tassel Top by boat, ignoring their signs and using their beach to get to Tassel Top. Norman reports that they do move when he asks them to but recommended the use of a walkie-talkie between Wind in the Pines and a ranger from Tassel Top. He also recommended that we obtain 3 state bouys stating no boating, swimmers, etc., with a 50 foot buffer between our beach and Wind in the Pines.

Recently a concert was held at the Jordan Bay Tavern and the guests were told that there were beach priviliges. The guests thought that meant Tassel Top and there was a small problem at the gate when they were informed that there was a fee to swim at Tassel Top. However, this was quickly settled.

Norman reported the following income received at the beach:

May \$ 17.00 June 2300.00 July 4548.00

To date the Snack Bar receipts total \$1560.60.

The Cabin is rented for the months of August, September and October. The fee is \$600. per month.

The gate is in very bad condition and if the Selectmen approve, it will be replaced at a cost of \$900.00. The committee recommends a swing gate and extended fences on either side. It should be moved to a point just after the road to the sand pit (beach side). When the beach has reached full capacity people are parking in non-designated areas. We recommend when this happens that Norman close the gate with a sign saying that the park is full.

A precedent has been established that a second car in the family can obtain a ticket for \$5.00. We should consider changing this to \$10. next year.

Our garbage policy has been what you bring in - you carry out. The Park is resonsible for the trash can located at the Snack Bar.

The next meeting will be held on August 2nd, at 7:00 p.m. at Janis Cummings home.